
                  
Newsletter – December 2024 

SCHOOL NEWS 

  
                 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
Welcome to December and of course the start of the many festive celebrations in school; please make sure you note 

down the diary dates for the next two weeks. Some of the up-and coming events include the EYFS and KS1 Nativity 

Performances, Christmas lunch and Christmas Jumper Day and of course, the greatly anticipated Winter Wonderland 

being organised by the Friends of Hughenden Primary School.  

Over the last few weeks, we have welcomed many prospective parents to have a look around the school before 

deciding their school place for their son or daughter. If you know anyone with a child who is looking for a school place 

for September 2025 and hasn’t had a tour of the school then please ask them to get in touch for a visit.  

Thank you for the recent fundraising events – we donated a total of £196.51 to the Poppy Appeal and for Children in 

Need we raised nearly £3,000! We are still waiting for the Children in Need medals and these will be presented once 

we receive them.  

At the end of this term, we will be saying goodbye to Mrs McClusky who has been teaching in Year 2; we would like to 

thank her for her hard work and dedication and we wish her well with her new teaching post. We are looking forward 

to welcoming back Mrs Messenger will be returning in January as the Year 2 class teacher. Mrs Ali, who worked across 

a number of different classes, is no longer working at the school; we again wish her well.  

As you are aware, Mr Churchill has been off for a number of months following a health procedure; he is recovering 

well but, after many discussions with him, it is with regret that he has made the decision to step away from the 

classroom. We truly wish him well and he will be retuning in the summer term to run a variety of school projects. As a 

school community, we thank him for his many years of hard work, dedication and the positive impact he has had on 

so, so many children.  

As we come to the end of the Autumn term, I would like to thank you again for your continued support and, as always, 

if you have any questions or queries then please do not hesitate to contact me via the school office.  

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

Kind regards  
 
Mrs. Katherine Mann  
Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hughenden Primary School 

 
Enrich – Empower – Ignite! 



Spring Valley Drive junction 
The supervisor from Buckinghamshire council has provided us with 2 additional signs at the junction of Spring 
Valley Drive. Whilst on a visit to see Mario, our school crossing patroller, the supervisor observed several 
parents using their mobile phones whilst turning into the school junction, as well as children not seated 
correctly in the moving vehicles. This included lack of seatbelts and/or car seats. This is such a worrying sight.  
The crossing patrol is in operation every day before school and also after school. When approaching the 
school and when turning right out of Spring Valley Drive onto Valley Road, please do have an awareness of 
Mario, parents and children.  With the low sun this time of year, please take extra precaution to ensure the 
roads are clear before manoeuvring. 

    
 
Be Bright Be Seen! 

 



Message from Thames Valley Police 
Dear resident,  

you may know someone who has an e-scooter at the top of their wish list this Christmas 🎄 
Whilst many retailers are now advising the law around e-scooters at the time of buying, we also want to 

make sure that you know the laws before committing to a big purchase 🛴 
E-scooters are classed as motor vehicles under the Road Traffic Act 1988, which means you need to have a 
licence and insurance to ride one in public.  
It's not currently possible to get insurance for privately owned e-scooters. This means it’s illegal to use them 
on the road or in public spaces, such as parks, street pavements, and shopping centres. 
If you use a privately-owned e-scooter in public, you risk the vehicle being seized under S.165 Road Traffic 
Act 1988 for having no insurance.  
Find out more on our website: https://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/advice/advice-and-
information/rs/road-safety/advice-escooters/ 
 
Changes to collection arrangements 
We have an increasing number of parents asking to collect their children early so they can attend 
appointments.  Please note that on assembly days, Monday, Wednesday and Friday’s, you will have to collect 
at 2.45pm before assembly starts.  It is appreciated if you can provide advance notice in these instances so 
we can inform relevant staff ahead of time. 
 
Absences 
If your child is absent, please can you email attendance@hughendenprimary.co.uk with your child’s full 
name and school year with the reason why they are absent from school. If this can be done no later than 
9am, it really helps us account for all children promptly – thank you. 
 
Wraparound Care 
There has been an increasing number of parents forgetting to book their children in for wraparound care. 
This has caused some confusion and upset amongst the children when they aren’t sure where they are meant 
to be going. We thank you for your continued support and to ensure your child has a space, pre-booking is 
essential. Please make sure bookings are made by 2pm so that staff can be made aware. 
 
Christmas Lunch – Thursday 12th December 

 
Kids Lunch are pleased to be able to offer a 
Christmas lunch that coincides with our Christmas 
Jumper Day on Thursday 12th December.  
How to order: 
Foundation/KS1/PP – Food will be pre-ordered 
automatically, taking dietary needs into account. 
You do not need to do anything. 
 
KS2/Hoppers – Place your order as you would 
normally, disregarding what the choices online are. 
This is for payment only. After this has been done, 
please email office@kidslunch.co.uk to let them 
know your childs choice. 
 
Please ensure your child’s order is placed by Friday 
6th December at 12pm. 
 

https://s-url.co/dFgYAA
https://s-url.co/dFgYAA
mailto:attendance@hughendenprimary.co.uk
mailto:office@kidslunch.co.uk


Discover Bucks Museum 
Please see the attached flyer for some Family 
Christmas Fun at Discover Bucks Museum in 
Aylesbury. Activities are running from 24th 
November, all the way through to 21st December.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Extra – Curricular Term Dates 2025  
Please see our Clubs Timetable for the Spring Term.  All the details of how to book can be found on our 
school website under Curriculum & Enrichment/Clubs. 
 

 
 
  



Message on behalf of the PTFA 

There will be a Children’s book stall at the Winter Wonderland event. We will be asking for donations 

of used/good condition children’s books for stall. 

 

 
  
 
 
 

 
DIARY DATES 2024/25 

 

6th December 2024 Inset Day 

12th December 2024 Christmas Jumper Day  
Christmas Lunch – details are above 

12th December 2024 Hoppers and Foundation Nativity 2pm 

13th December 2024 PTFA Foundation - Year 1 cake sale 

16th December 2024 Carol Concert 2.30pm All Welcome 

17th December 2024 Key Stage 1 Nativity 2pm show start 

18th December 2024 Key Stage 1 Nativity 9:30am show start 

19th December 2024 Hoppers and Foundation Christmas Stay and Play from 1:30pm  

20th December 2024 School finishes at 1:30pm 
PTFA 1.30 Winter Wonderland 

6th January 2025 Children back in school 

 
 



 
 

Term Dates for Academic Year 2024 – 2025 
 

Autumn Term 2024 
INSET days (school closed for pupils) 

Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd September 
Thursday 24th October 
Friday 6th December 

 
Children in School – Wednesday 4th September – Wednesday 23rd October (3.10/3.20pm) 

Half Term Holiday Dates – Friday 25th October – Friday 1st November 
Children in School – Monday 4th November – Friday 20th December (1.30pm) 

 
Spring Term 2025 

INSET day (school closed for pupils) 
Friday 3rd January 

 
Children in School – Monday 6th January – Friday 14th February (3.10/3.20pm) 
Half Term Holiday Dates – Monday 17th February – Friday 21st February 2025 

Children in School – Monday 24th February – Friday 4th April (1.30pm) 
 

Summer Term 2025 
INSET day (school closed for pupils) 

Friday 4th July 
 

Children in School – Tuesday 22nd April – Thursday 22nd May (3.10/3.20) 
Half Term Holiday Dates – Friday 23rd May – Friday 30th May 

Children in School – Monday 2nd June - Wednesday 23rd July (1.30pm) 
 

INSET Days 
 

Recommended in-service training days for teachers (school is closed) 
 

Monday 2nd September 2024 
Tuesday 3rd September 2024 
Thursday 24th October 2024 
Friday 6th December 2024 

Friday 3rd January 2025 
Friday 4th July 2025 

 
 
  


